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NEWSLETTER

The Advantages of
Group Work

 Please contact newsletter@holly-grove.lancs.sch.uk, If you would like to
share any news on the newsletter, or if you would like to view this

newsletter in an alternate language.

We hope you had a great summer!
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www.holly-grove.lancs.sch.uk facebook.hollygroveschool

01282 953710

Flu Immunisations will take place on 22nd September 2025 in
school.

Please can you complete the form  to say whether you would like
your child to have the immunisation or not, and return this to

school no later than Thursday 11th September 2025.

Welcome back everyone! We hope you all had a lovely summer and are ready for
an exciting new school year. A special warm welcome to all our new staff and

children joining us – we’re so pleased to have you as part of our school .
We’re looking forward to a fantastic year ahead filled with learning, fun, and

adventures for everyone.

A huge thank you to
Lorna Woodruff who

has designed,
supplied and fitted

our new signs on our
school car.

https://www.holly-grove.lancs.sch.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/HollyGroveSchool?locale=en_GB


Staf
f Development

100 CLUB
September 2025September 2025

Well done to our September
100 club winners. 

Cheques are in the post. 

Number 45  -  Hazel Croft  £50 

Number 58 - K.Hicks £25

100 CLUB

Wednesday 3  Septemberrd

Team Building

Wednesday 10  Septemberth

GDPR/Health and Safety

Wednesday 17  Septemberth

Class Team Meetings

Wednesday 24  Septemberth

Safeguarding

Wednesday 3pm-4:30pm

Wednesday 1  Octoberst

Evidence Me updates

Wednesday  8  Octoberth

Safer Eating Training
Wednesday  15  Octoberth

Communication/Reading 
Workshops

100 Club Memberships are due
to be renewed in October.

We still have some numbers
available if you would like to
join or would like to buy an

extra number.

One of our wonderful Teaching Assistants,
Rebecca and her family are taking on a

special challenge to raise money for Cancer
Research UK. This cause is very close to their

heart, as they are doing it in support of a
dear friend. We’re so proud of the effort they
are putting in and wish them every success. If
you’d like to support their fundraising, please

look out for more details coming soon.



It has been absolutely wonderful to welcome your children back to school last week.
Over the next couple of weeks, I’m really looking forward to meeting all of our new pupils who
will be transitioning into Holly Grove and wish every child success and happiness during their

time with us.
As we begin a new school year, I’m delighted to introduce myself as the new Headteacher of
Holly Grove. Having been part of this amazing school since we first opened our doors in 2005,
it’s a true honour to step into this role, especially as we celebrate our 20th anniversary this

year (which also makes me feel very old!).
Over the past two decades, I’ve had the privilege of working alongside our dedicated staff,
supportive families, and, most importantly, our amazing pupils. Holly Grove has always been a
place where children are nurtured, encouraged, and celebrated. I’m committed to continuing

that tradition with a clear vision for the future, where we work together to ensure every child
feels safe, secure, happy, and able to achieve their very best. As a parent of a child with

SEND myself, I understand how important it is for every child to attend a school where their
individual needs are recognised, supported, and celebrated.

This year is a special milestone for us, and we’ll be celebrating our 20th anniversary later this
term. I’ll be sharing more details with you soon and hope you’ll be able to join us in marking

this exciting occasion.
We’ll also be holding a New Starters Afternoon, and if your child is joining Holly Grove for the
first time this September, you’ll receive an invitation shortly. It will be a lovely opportunity to
meet me in person, get to know our fantastic team, have a coffee and learn more about life at

Holly Grove. We’re very much looking forward to welcoming you.
I’m truly excited about the journey ahead and the opportunity to lead Holly Grove into its next

chapter. I welcome your thoughts, questions, and ideas as we work together to ensure the
very best for every child.

Eve Taylor
Headteacher

Well Done Phil!
An absolutely incredible achievement completing ‘Castle to

Castle’ 100 mile ultra marathon.
Not only did he finish in the amazing time of 23 hours & 40
minutes but was also in 26th place out of approximately 600

competitors.
A huge Thank you for all your donations.

Phil has raised over £2000 for The Georgia Fourie Butterfly Fund.
We will let you know the final amount raised soon.



Aisling’s Class- Everyone

Katie’s Class -  Kiayn

Samantha’s Class- Watan

Leah’s Class- Millie-Anne

Josh’s Class- Tommy

Courtney’s Class Hunter

Laura’s Class - Alfie

Julie’s Class - Menaal

Adam’s Class - Harvey

Libby’s Class - Lucas

Jenny’s Class- Minnie

Michael’s Class -Jacob

HOLLY GROVE HEROESHOLLY GROVE HEROESHOLLY GROVE HEROES

Staff Children

You can access all our policies and privacy
notices on the school website 
www.holly-grove.lancs.sch.uk

   

Rosie. R

 Tuesday 23  Septemberrd

We really welcome any positive comments
or suggestions you may have about Holly

Grove School. Please click the link to share
your views with us. Please note this is for

comments and suggestions only and
although checked regularly will not be

checked daily. Any queries, concerns or
complaints should be submitted in the

normal way by contacting your child's class
teacher, a member of SLT or by following

the Procedure for Handling Complaints
Policy which can be found on our school

website or by requesting a copy from the
school office.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAI
pQLSfTyPviLN3pzurXOkyakrxOY-

1cIISF5rlYZBfDNltKBx3WfQ/viewform?
usp=header

Jade
Nayal

Oliver.C
Reehan

Eva
Abdullah

6  and 7  Octoberth th

Chill and Chat

Monday 6  Octoberth Harvest Day

Friday 26  Septemberth Pendleside Hospice  Coffee
Afternoon

Friday 3  Octoberrd Non Uniform Day

 22nd-26th September Multicultural Week

 Monday 22nd September Flu Immunisations

School Photographer

https://www.holly-grove.lancs.sch.uk/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTyPviLN3pzurXOkyakrxOY-1cIISF5rlYZBfDNltKBx3WfQ/viewform?usp=header
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTyPviLN3pzurXOkyakrxOY-1cIISF5rlYZBfDNltKBx3WfQ/viewform?usp=header
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTyPviLN3pzurXOkyakrxOY-1cIISF5rlYZBfDNltKBx3WfQ/viewform?usp=header
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTyPviLN3pzurXOkyakrxOY-1cIISF5rlYZBfDNltKBx3WfQ/viewform?usp=header





















